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Special Public Safety Committee Meeting Minutes 
Wednesday, March 1, 2023 

Carmen Rivera, Public Safety Committee Chairperson 
 

The Public Safety Committee met on March 1, 2023 via Zoom Audio and Video Conference. The 
following board members were present at the meeting: John Barzack, Isaac Bowen, Nicole Carter, 
Margarita Espinosa, Maria Garcia, Marilyn Gurley, Laura James, Magdamary Marcano, Matthew 
Martinez, Floretta O’Brien, Lamont Parker, Rosa Peraza, Reggie Powell, Samsondeen Rahem, Paul 
Ramirez, Carmen Rivera, Carol Robinson, Maria Ruiz Gutierrez, Noorjahan Wells and Jaquetta Whaley.  

 
The Public Safety discussed the following information:  
 

• Discussion on Liquor License Applications 
 

The Public Safety Committee met with representatives from Barn Yard Barbeque located at 582 East 
Fordham Road. The Public Safety Committee expressed concerns regarding the type of license the 
applicant was applying for because the establishment is known to host events rather than operating as a 
restaurant. They were also concerned about the underage drinking that has been reported inside of this 
establishment, however, the business owner never received a violation. After further discussion and 
clarification, the Public Safety Committee will be recommending the renewal of this liquor license 
application to the New York State Liquor Authority with stipulations that most of the income at the 
establishment is from the sale of food and beverages. The Public Safety Committee also met with the 
representatives from La Cantina Mex Bar and Lounge located at 2467 Arthur Avenue. This establishment 
has multiple noise complaints. The business owner reported that there are a group of loud individuals 
who often socialize in front of the establishment. The business owners has seek assistance for this 
matter from the local precinct and has failed to receive assistance. The Public Safety Committee will be 
recommending the renewal of this liquor license application to the New York State Liquor Authority with 
stipulations that the business owner hires security for the weekends to assist with the gathering in front of 
the establishments to prevent any further noise complaints.  
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Barn Yard 
Barbeque 
582 East 
Fordham Road  

Reviewed Recommendation Recommendation  Renewal N/A 

La Cantina 
Mex Bar and 
Lounge 
2467 Arthur 
Avenue  

Reviewed Recommendation Recommendation Renewal N/A 

 

 
 


